INDIAN SCHOOL SALALAH

Circular Dated: 04/04/2021

ISS/DP/CIR001-2021-22

Dear parents,

At the outset on behalf of staff, SMC and on my personal behalf I thank each one of you for being with the school in the current unprecedented situation. As you know that, the entire world is suffering with COVID-19 and its' effects, the school too faced lot of challenges in the last academic year, however with the support of parent and staff we were able to complete the academic year 2020 - 21 successfully.

- As you all know that Ministry of Health and Ministry of Education has given certain guidelines for the school to follow and as of now other than board examinations of classes X and XII, all the other school activities will be continued online.
- > I once again urge all the staff, student and parent to strictly adhere to the protocols and instructions given by Ministry of Health, this will not only help you to protect yourself but also the community at large.
- Online classes for Grade 1 onwards will commence from Tuesday, April 6, 2021 as per the schedule shared by the class teacher, however on Monday, April 5, 2021 the class teachers will have orientation for the students and parents together, which will help you to know more about the online classes. Everything regarding the online classes/assignments/exams will be discussed by the class teacher tomorrow during the orientation session.
- Online classes will begin in morning hours during the holy month of Ramadan. After Ramadan the duration as well as the timing will be changed which will be intimated by the class teachers.
- As per the information received by the publishers the book consignment will reach us by the 2nd week of April. We are constantly in touch with the Port of Salalah to know about the status of our text book consignment. Hence, we assure you that the school is taking the best efforts to provide text books to our students as early as possible. As soon as we receive the text books, we will intimate the schedule of text book distribution for each class. Till then the teachers will be providing you the soft copy of text book.
- > Those parents who are out of Salalah and if your ward is attending online classes, you are supposed to intimate the respective class teacher and Principal by sending a mail which specifies the date of arrival to Salalah. If and only if we receive this mail your ward will be admitted in the respective Google classrooms.
- As you all know that School Management Committee has given the facility of monthly fee payment instead of Quarterly payment in order to reduce the burden of parents during this pandemic time, kindly make use of this facility and ensure to pay the fees monthly without any delay. Parents are also encouraged to avail online payment facility but kindly ensure to fill the correct information of your ward including GRNO and School name. Kindly send the soft copy of the payment details to accounts section and the class teacher.

Note: To know more about online payment and the procedure kindly visit our school website.

- As per the instructions given by the Ministry of Health and ROP, parents are advised not to bring your children to school for any purpose. Fee payment and office work related to TC or admission will be permitted between 8 AM and 12 Noon with a restriction of 2 parents at a time at the fee counter and others are advised to wait outside the office or inside their own vehicle. Kindly follow the instructions given by our school staff on duty. Parents are also advised not to gather in group near the school.
- Admissions for KG to Grade 8 are open, those parents who are wishing to take admission can contact the school office. All interviews and entrance test will be conducted online. Kindly inform your friends to contact school office staff Mr. Ismail 99084622 to get further details.

WISHING YOU ALL A SUCCESSFUL & SAFE ACADEMIC YEAR!!

Best regards,

Deépak Patankar

Principal